
BDTHC Monthly Newsletter – January 2023 

Hi BDTHC members, 

Wow we are having a very mild winter so far!  I 
hope it continues. I'm sure everyone knows we 
lost our long time treasurer and friend Ron 
Denman at the end of 2022.  Our deepest 
condolences go out to his family.  George Walko 
will be taking over his duties as treasurer as 
soon as we are able to acquire the clubs 
information.    

It was brought up to make the open hunt in 
August the Ron Denman memorial Hunt.  We are working on the flier and should 
have a draft ready for our February meeting.  

We had 15 members at the January meeting which was good but only 7 at the 
Christmas party we need to look into the reason for this and make any changes 
so more members can make the Christmas party. 

We have lots to discuss at our February  13,2023 meeting.  Please try to attend! 
Dues are due and payable at the meetings or to an officer of the club.  The club 
members only picnic and Hunt was discussed and the first date of April 29, 2023 
was not agreeable for most members.  The next date is May 6,2023 and will be 
discussed at the February 13,2023 meeting, The Picnic is free with members 
bringing a covered dish to share,  the club supplies the meats.  With the hunt 
costing $60.00 per hunter.   

Finds of the month for December, 2022 were:   
Misc. - Horse - Chris 
Jewelry - Christmas Earing - Pat 

Finds of the month end of year drawing:   
Misc. - Buddy Cobb 
Jewelry - Joe Adrian 
Coin - By Derr 

Finds of the month for January 2023:   
Misc. - Bob Brown - Vape 
Jewelry - Pat Bidding - earring 

All awards for these will be taken care of ASAP. 

"The Penn Pointer"



Next meeting will be February 13, 2023 at 2pm at our usual meeting place. 

Thats all for now! 

Happy Detecting 
President BDTHC 
By Derr


